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Dear Mr Archdale,

Environmental Assessment for Bodangora Wind Farm (MP10_0157)

Reference is made to a letter from Mr Toby Philp, Acting Manager, Energy
Infrastructure Projects, dated 4 June 2012, inviting Crown Lands, Department of
Primary Industries, to make a submission on the proposed Bodangora Wind Farm.

The Environmental Assessment (EA) has been reviewed and I can advise that Crown
Lands has no comment on the proposed Wind Farm as the turbines will all be
constructed on freehold lands. Crown Lands is satisfied that the mitigation measures
as described in the EA will be appropriate to reduce impacts to an acceptable level
and that any shortfalls will be noted during this review process.

It is noted that Infigen Energy intends to truck the turbine components to the various
sites. From the information provided, the proposed truck route incorporates a
number of internal property tracks and unformed Crown roads held by the adjoining
landholders as Enclosure Permits.

Infigen Energy should be advised that, if the Bodangora Wind Farm development is
approved, they will need to contact Crown Lands, Department of Primary Industries,
to determine appropriate actions to enable their use of any Crown roads for the
transportation of the turbine components.

If you have any queries in regard to this matter please do not hesitate to contact the
Dubbo Office of Crown Lands on 02 6883 3300.

Yours faithfully

Michael Kneipp
Director West
26 July 2012
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